January 28th, 2014

Masterplanning Consultation Forward Planning Mid Devon District Council Phoenix House Tiverton EX16 6PP



Dear Sir/Madam

It is with great concern that I am writing to you.

The proposed Urban Eastern Extension is just not an option. This will cause an unacceptable amount of traffic travelling on Blundell's Road, which is already busy and will cause concern for the children of Blundells School and their safety.

I am also concerned about your proposal to have a Sports facility in the field east of Glebelands Road.

This road is narrow and unfortunately already has several cars and vans parked outside the various properties on a regular basis, which makes turning into Glebelands Road difficult and sometimes dangerous. Having a Sports facility here will bring in more traffic and parking, causing even more congestion.

The majority of residents living in this area are retired and a Sports facility at the end of Glebelands Road is completely inappropriate. I would suggest that if it has to be built it should be sited within the new proposed housing development where I assume it will be more appreciated.

Yours faithfully

Wilfred Dunn
9 Litebury Road
Tidcombe
Tiverton
Devon
EX16 4EF